Ferryhill and Ruthrieston Community Council
Minutes of meeting of Wednesday 25 November 2022

Present:	Michael Winn (Chair), Catherine Campbell, Gregor McAbery, Kevin McIvor, William Rae, Ishbel Shand, Preema Arumugam and Miriam Martinez Lodin

	Karen Finch, Community Council Liaison Officer (CCLO) 
	
	Councillors Derek Davidson from the Ruthrieston section of the boundary and Councillors Lee Fairfull, Christian Allard and Simon Watson from the Ferryhill section of the boundary. 

1. Welcome and Apologies

1. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the second meeting of the Community Council.  
2. Apologies were received from Councillor Yuill.

2. Police Report

No police were present.

3. Councillors’ reports

Councillor Simon Weston
· Provided an update on the Local Development Plan, which sets out the spatial development of Aberdeen.  The Council will approve the plan for 2022-2027 in December meeting.  The new planning cycle begins in 2023, for the 10 year period 2028-2038.  Community councils are heavily involved in the planning process for the local plan.
· Reported that the Council will write to community centres to make it simple to apply for money to combat the cost of living crisis e.g. warm hubs.

Councillor Christian Allard
· Reported on his attendance at the Anti-poverty & inequality committee.  Aberdeen is a rich city, but with pockets of affluence & poverty.  The cost of living crisis highlights this.  Warm spaces are important – Ferryhill Library, Methodist Crown Church, Winter Gardens, Ruthrieston Community Centre are community warm spaces during the day.  The aim is to help people not need their heating on all day long – different activities tea, coffee, games etc.  There is an opportunity to volunteer to host activities etc, please contact warm hubs for further information.  
· Update on Flooding.  In Allenvale Road & Allenvale Gardens flooding is caused by complicated issues, but council has been on the case for 3-4 years and are working hard to resolve flooding risks.  Regarding Polmiur Road, the Council are limited in what they can do, as drains are the responsibility of Scottish Water.  If the council know in advance of the flood risk, they will clear the gullies a few days ahead to ensure there are no obstructions to drains.
· Update on Harlaw parent council meeting, who were pleased to hear about community councils being convened, and there may be possible opportunities to collaborate or work together in partnership.
· Suggested that Friends of Bon Accord Baths could be invite to a later cc meeting to raise awareness of their activities.

Councillor Derek Davidson
· Update on issues with football / anti-social behaviour at Headland Court.  Council are looking at solutions before the problems re-occur next summer.  Possible solutions include temporary goals, Street football & engagement with kids.

Councillor Lee Fairfull

· Advised on extreme weather, and urged that where there are power cuts or flooding issues, please get in touch with councillors, MP and MSP to highlight the issue.
· Provided an update on the Net Zero committee which had its first meeting last week to outline plans for NetZero.  Aberdeen wants to become a NetZero city – this involves great deal of work and collaboration between different sectors.  Cycling, buses etc.  Those with particular interest in transport and environment please get in touch with Lee.  Discussed plans and concerns around moving to Green Hydrogen (vs heat pumps).  The Community Council is keen to engage on this issue.
· Advised on Anti-social behaviour.  Work ongoing to raise awareness with police, businesses etc on anti-social behaviour including drinking and drug use.  The Council can engage ASBET?? Teams to combat anti-social behaviour.


4. Approval of minutes from previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting 2nd November were duly approved by the community council.  
 
5. Members Interests / Getting to know each other
Community Councillors recently elected introduced themselves, including where they live and their interests.  Community Councillors dotted their addresses on a map which is held by Karen Finch. 

6. Initial thoughts on plans and activities for the community council

Focus on Planning & Roads – Members of the community council are in the Stakeholder Group for the city centre masterplan, so the cc is well positioned on these issues.

Engaging with the community – ideas including:
· Facebook Group – actions to access the existing group are underway
· Guest Speakers – Queen’s Cross community council have excellent Facebook & Internet engagement, it may be possible to learn lessons from them.
· Work with Schoolchildren via schools & parent councils - environmental walks, litter picks
· Engage with businesses & compile a contact list
· Environmental walkabouts, where council officers and others meet and walk round an area to identify issues that need improvement.
· Galas – jointly with schools/community centres?
· Form Sub-groups for parks, newsletter, facebook etc.
· Press
· Bulb Planting – jointly with Duthie Park?  Wildflower planting but ensure seeds are native.
· Improvement service website of Scottish Government - Highlight & Publish good news stories from Community Councils.  

Actions
1. All are to consider what one thing in the community they would change, and provide feedback at the next meeting.
2. Michael to invite representative from Queen’s Cross CC to next meeting.
3. Karen to provide list of schools contacts in the ward.

7. Vice chair role

Prema Arumugam was duly nominated and seconded as vice chair.

8. Future meetings frequency, times and venues

The council agreed future meetings will be held on the 2nd Wednesday of the month from 7-9pm.

Various locations were discussed, including Ferryhill Community Centre (available Wednesdays 6-9pm), Ruthrieston Community Centre, Ferryhill Primary School (would require to co-ordinate with another group for janitorial cover) and the Holburn Bar (not disabled accessible).

Action – Gregor to check if Ruthrieston community centre could accommodate the meetings.  

9. Planning, licensing and public transport update (William/Ishbel)

Planning
· 18/11 - 3 South Crown Street, detailed planning consent, installation & repair of windows.  No date for Going to planning committee.
· 18/11 – 3 South Crown Street.  Listed building consent to replace windows.  Gregor took an action to take a closer look at this.
· 15/11 – Build a 2-storey house 602/605 Holburn Street, replacing a garage.  documents date back to 1992.  
· 11/11 – South Crown Street Dental Labs – change of use to Class 3 Food & Drink.  Takeaway.  No date for going to planning committee.  
· Removal of tree at 138 Bon Accord Street – remove as damaging house.  Has its own tree protection order.  Decision pending.  

Actions:
1. Gregor to further examine application for 3 South Crown Street
2. Willie to log an issue for S. Crown Street Dental Labs as parking is an issue & drivers may stop on double yellows opposite.

Licensing – No changes

Public Transport
No major changes are planned to Ferryhill and Ruthrieston bus services.  There are changes to the 17A at the Dyce end which will have a 5 minute effect on timetables in Ferryhill.  
Driver shortages are causing issues with some services being cancelled, and others  being overcrowded.  Cllr Allard has been putting pressure on Westminster Government to allow Ukrainian refugees who have HGV licenses to drive buses.
Noted the planned Buses only zone on Guild Street in 2023.  

3. Financial Report / Update on bank account (Catherine)

Catherine (Treasurer) provided an update on bank accounts and proposed Virgin Money’s clubs and societies account as the best account for the community council. 

The community council duly proposed and seconded the opening of a Virgin Money account, with the Treasurer, Chair and Secretary to be signatories.

Action on Catherine to proceed with opening of account.

4. AOB
One member suggested lighting up the riverside and Duthie Park.  Making public areas better lit give people the ability to use those spaces in the winter and at night. Cllr Allard noted that there is a program to replace lights, but balanced with NetZero.


· Michael Winn, Chairperson
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